## DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-25-26 Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850



## **State Demonstrations Group**

Stefanie Nadeau Director, Office of MaineCare Services Maine Department of Health and Human Services 221 State Street 11 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333-0011

DEC 0 3 2018

Dear Ms. Nadeau:

This letter is to inform you that the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) is granting a temporary extension of Maine's section 1115 demonstration, "Maine Section 1115 Health Care Reform Demonstration for Individuals with HIV/AIDS" (Project Number 11-W-001281), which is due to expire on December 31, 2018, until March 31, 2019.

CMS' approval is conditioned upon the state's continued compliance with the Special Terms and Conditions (STCs) defining the nature, character, and extent of anticipated federal involvement in the project. The current list of waivers, expenditure authorities, and STCs will continue to apply to the Maine HIV/AIDS demonstration until March 31, 2019.

Your CMS project officer for this demonstration is Ms. Athena Cymrot. She is available to answer any questions concerning your section 1115 demonstration. Ms. Cymrot's contact information is as follows:

Ms. Athena Cymrot Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services Mail Stop: S2-25-26 7500 Security Boulevard Baltimore, MD 21244-1850 Telephone: (410) 786-2872

Email: Athena.Cymrot@cms.hhs.gov

Official communications regarding this demonstration should be sent simultaneously to Ms. Cymrot and to Mr. Richard McGreal, Associate Regional Administrator (ARA) for the Division of Medicaid and Children's Health in our Boston Regional Office. Mr. McGreal's contact information is as follows:

## Page 2 – Ms. Stefanie Nadeau

Mr. Richard McGreal
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
Division of Medicaid and Children's Health Operations
15 Sudbury Street, JFK Federal Building
Boston, Massachusetts 02203
Email: Richard.McGreal@cms.hhs.gov

If you have any additional questions, please contact me at (410) 786-9686.

Sincerely,

Judith Cash
Director

cc: Richard McGreal, ARA, CMS Boston Regional Office